
From: Sally Cauthen <SallyCauthen@scsenate.gov>
To: Sally CauthenSallyCauthen@scsenate.gov

Date: 11/3/2014 3:17:53 PM 
Subject: FW: School Safety Task Force Reminder

Attachments: 2014 11 3 Draft School Safety Task Force Draft Recommendations pm v 8 11 3 2014 
pm.docx

FYI: the email below provides a reminder and an update on this week's School Safety Task Force meeting. Please see 
the October 21 email for information regarding requests to speak. Thank you.

Sally Cauthen
K-12 Research Director
Senate Education Committee
803-212-6252
From: Pierce McNair
Sent: Monday, November 03, 2014 2:54 PM
To: Cathy Greer
Cc: 'Jenna Stephens'; 'Amanda Wuenscher'; 'Wanda Crotwell'; 'Mark Kelly'; 'Megan Branham'; 'caitlin.carey@uwasc.org';
'amanda.adler@scjustice.org'; Sally Cauthen
Subject: School Safety Task Force Reminder

Good afternoon:

As a reminder, the School Safety Task Force will hold a public hearing on November 6 at 10:00 a.m. in room 433 of 
the Blatt Building. If we do not have many speakers, the Task Force may begin its work on finalizing the 
recommendations.

We have received some suggestions regarding the current draft recommendations and best practices and may ask 
for your consideration of those suggestions at the meeting. The attached document contains the current version of 
the recommendations. Suggestions that are not substantive have been made and are highlighted.

Thank you, and we look forward to seeing you later this week.

Pierce

Pierce McNair
Director of Research
House Education and Public Works Committee 
South Carolina House of Representatives 
(803) 734-3053
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